
AQUINAS COLLEGE

GENERAL PURPOSES AND EMPLOYMENT COMMITTEES
  Date: 31 January 2017 
  Time: 4.30pm
Venue: The College
GOVERNORS PRESENT
Dr P Beatty, Mr C Broda, Ms C Calverley,  Mr B Hickey, Mr D Hodson, Mr J Horan, and Dr A Smith 

Mr J Horan in the Chair

IN ATTENDANCE
Mr D Pearson

Principal 

Mrs C Mayall

(Item 5 only)

Mr G Goswell

(Item 5 only)

1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received and accepted from Mrs R Phillipson and Ms C Vitti 

(Vice Principal).

2.
NEW STUDENT GOVERNORS

The Chairperson welcomed Mr C Broda and Mr Hodson to the meeting. For the benefit of 


Mr Broda and Mr Hodson everyone introduced themselves. 
3.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

Governors and Staff were asked to declare any interest, which they may have in any of the items on the Agenda for this meeting. No interests were declared. 

4.
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING 

The Minutes of the meeting held on 11 October 2016 copies of which had been circulated previously be approved and signed by the Chairperson as a correct record. 

5.
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

There were no matters arising that were not covered on the Agenda.

6.
STUDENT DESTINATIONS
Mrs Mayall introduced a paper that she circulated to Governors which showed the destination of students who had left the college at the end of the 2015/2016 academic year. 

The paper outlined the national picture concerning university applications and number of Apprenticeships applications along with details of the local labour market. Nationally applications to universities was the same as the previous year. There was a slight increase of 0.5% in the number of applicants placed. It was noted that students were being accepted with lower grades and that BTEC is becoming widely accepted at higher tariff universities. However, Manchester University was not accepting BTEC qualifications. The number of Unconditional offers had increase, at Aquinas it was up 9%.

Mr Goswell advised Governors that the number Apprenticeships at level 4 and above was up by 50%. A new levy of 0.5% would be introduced from 1 April 2017 on employers who had a staffing budget of over £3m, this would be paid by the employer as an apprenticeship levy. Mr Pearson added that there is a danger of some employers offering 1 year apprenticeships with no intention of offering a job at the end. 

It was noted that 929 students completed their two years (or in some cases three years) of study at the college, compared with 997 in the previous year. Out of the 929 students, 582 (643) (NB figures in brackets which relate to this item, show results from the previous year) had gone on to university, whilst 65(36) had gone to FE colleges. 158 (182) students went into work or apprenticeship and 36(37) had chosen to take a GAP year. 8(16) students were unemployed and 9(13) had taken up part time work. The destination of 58 (47) students was unknown. There were 8(5) other students who do not fit in one of the other categories. 

The paper gave a detailed explanation of the number of students who had applied to universities broken down by age and sex. Governors noted that the number of students applying to go to university was same as the previous year at 87.2%. There had been an increase from 4 to 5 in the number of students going to Oxbridge. There had been a decrease in the percentage of female students at the college accepting places at universities 54.3% (55.07%). There had been an increase in the percentage of male students at the college accepting places at universities 45.7% (44.93%).
The paper summarised the most popular course choices at university and it was noted that Sheffield Hallam, Manchester Metropolitan University, University of Salford and University of Manchester were the most popular; The University of Salford was third most popular having been eighth last year.

 A discussion took place on both the Russell Group and the 1994 group of universities. 187 students (32% compared with 35% in 2015) had accepted places at the Russell Group of universities, a decrease from last year’s figure of 226. The largest recipients of students from the college being Manchester (29) Sheffield (25) Liverpool (24), Leeds and Newcastle (22). The number of students accepting places at the 1994 group of universities fell to 16 compared with 23 last year. There had been a decrease in the number of students going to Lancaster University 9 (14) which may be due to the fact that last year was the first year they have offered unconditional places to students aged 18. Mrs Mayall advised that some universities were still making unconditional offers to students, providing they put it down as their first choice. 
The main courses that students from Aquinas were following at university were Business and Admin Studies, Biological Sciences, Law, Creative Arts and Design, Social Studies and Physical Sciences. There has been an increase in numbers in Business and Admin Studies, Social Studies. Numbers of acceptances in Law and Biological Sciences have remained high and there have been significant decreases in numbers for Social Science and Linguistics.
The Chairperson thanked Mrs Mayall and Mr Goswell for their comprehensive report.

RESOLVED: That the report be noted.

Mrs Mayall and Mr Goswell left the meeting at this point. 

7.
ADMISSIONS 2017/2018

Mr Pearson updated Governors on the latest position regarding admissions for 2017/2018. There 
had been 902 applications from Category 1 who would automatically be offered a place at the 
college. The college had still to visit Thomas More School in Buxton to offer advise to the 
students on the appropriate courses at A level. 

There had been 1300 applications from Category 2 and 1092 had been interviewed based on their 
application and reference from their school. The interview process had been completed last 
Saturday.

There had been 51 prospective students who did not attend for interview from Category 1 and 83 
from Category 2. In addition there had been 41 late applications from Category 1 and 74 in 
Category 2.  The Governors agreed that the late Category 1 applications would be included, whilst 
those in Category 2 would be asked the reason for their late application before any offer would 
be 
considered. If there was no acceptable reason the application would be disregarded.

A discussion took place on how many offers could be made to Category 2 applications, It was 
agreed that the target number for 2017/2018 would be around 2,200 students. Mr Horan asked if 
the numbers moving into Upper Sixth would be 1,120. Mr Pearson replied that the figure is more 
likely to be around 1,100. He added that if the actual number was below 2,200 next year he would 
not be 
unduly worried. The college will be funded for 2,200 students in 2017/2018 based on 
lagged 
funding, which would mean that the college would receive in excess of an additional 
£400,000 more than this year’s budget.

Mr Horan asked how did the college see competition from other providers. Mr Pearson replied 
that Stockport College was still in the equivalent of Special Measures and the FE Commissioner is 
likely to intervene, which could see changes to the Board or senior management. The proposed 
merger with Oldham and Tameside colleges was now unlikely to happen, however a merger with 
Trafford College was a possibility. Cheadle and Marple College has now concentrated its 
activities in Marple on one site having sold the Hibbert Lane site and the Buxton Lane building 
has had improvements over the summer. Cheadle Hulme High School has a sixth form of about 
300 students and Hazel Grove a much more modest 50 students.

Mr Hickey asked if there was a problem in funding for students that were retaking subjects.        
Mr Pearson advised Governors that the funding for a student taking 3 subjects was £4,000. If a 
student was repeating a course of study the likely reduction could be due to age and the funding 
would be reduced by 18.5%. The college would always look at the individual circumstances of 
the student.  However if the student had no sound reason for retaking the courses they could still 
go to another college to retake the same subjects would be fully funded. Dr Smith asked now that 
students are taking 3 subjects instead of 4 will there be a bigger drop out. Mr Pearson advised 
Governors that on a two year course, the progress of students is closely monitored and if anything 
they should be less likely to drop out.

An update on the admission numbers will be given at the Governing Body meeting on 7 March 
2017.
8.
PUBLICITY

Mr Pearson circulated a copy of a new college magazine entitled AQ which had been produced 
by 
students as an enrichment activity. A limited number of the magazine had been printed and        
Mr Pearson undertook to let Governors have an electronic version of the magazine.

Governors were impressed with the high quality production of the magazine.
9.
INSPECTION FEEDBACK

Mr Pearson advised Governors that he had received the draft Inspection Report for his comments, the final report should be available week commencing 6 February. The report concluded that the college is still a good provider and that safeguarding is still effective. If this had not been the case it would have triggered a full inspection. The inspectors were also complimentary about the progress that the college has made since the last inspection.

Dr Smith had attended the feedback session after the inspection and reported that the inspectors were extremely positive about governance at the college but felt that Governors should challenge the Principal more.
10.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The date of the next meeting is 3 July 2017 at 4.30pm. 

Signed   ___________________


Date __________________


Chairperson
AQUINAS COLLEGE

EMPLOYMENT COMMITTEE
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1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received and accepted from Mrs R Phillipson and Ms C Vitti.

2.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

Governors and Staff were asked to declare any interest, which they may have in any of the items on the Agenda for this meeting. No interests were declared. 

3.
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING 

The Minutes of the meeting held on 11 October 2016 were agreed as a correct record. 

4.
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

There were no matters arising that were not covered on the Agenda.

5.
 EMPLOYMENT ISSUES 

a) Mr Pearson advised Governors that there were no staff on long term absence. However, there had been a number of staff absent just before Christmas due to a virus.
b) Mr Pearson advised Governors that a member of staff was absent due to labrynthitis.
c) Mr Pearson advised Governors that he was proposing a change to the senior management structure of the college following the retirement of Mr Moore. It was proposed that an Assistant Principal post be established to be responsible for pastoral and safeguarding.
A full discussion took place on whether or not this was a new post or the re-designation of a 

post to reflect the added responsibilities of the post. Mr Pearson advised Governors that he felt the post was a re-designation of a post to reflect the added responsibilities of the post, therefore, there was no need for a general advertisement. 

The Governors agreed that there was no need for the post to be advertised. Mr Pearson added that he would let all staff know of the proposed change to the senior management structure. 

6.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

3 July 2017 at 4.30pm.    

Signed   ___________________


Date __________________


Chairperson
